

Minutes of TRR LVG Committee Meeting – 6 February 2018
ATTENDEES:  Pierre Miles, Phil Sanford, David Dawson, Paul Richardson, Brian Chidwick, Chris Glasbey,

Jon Marshall (via conference call)

AGENDA


Apologies for Absence

1 Minutes and actions of previous meeting

2 Committee constitution and rôles

3 Programme for 2018

a. Main Events

i. Trip to N France – 4-12 June 2018 (open out?)

ii. Drive-It-Day – 22 April (where?) 

iii. Shine and Show Night – 11 July (change date?)

iv. Revington/TRR Sprint and Hill Climb – 30 Sept at Debden

v. Autumn social event (Ladies’ Day?)

b. Programme for the remainder of the year – review of suggestions/proposals

Ecurie Ecosse (Friday 2 March, 8pm), Deal (Sat 26 May), Marsworth Steam and Classic Rally (Sun 17 June), IWE/STMD at Lincoln (29 June-1 July), Winslow Classic (Tulip) Run (Sun 15 July), Welland Valley Wander (Sun 19 Aug),

Norfolk & Suffolk Aviation Museum, (Flixton nr Bungay 95 miles); City of Norwich Aviation Museum); National Space Centre (Leicester); England’s First Whiskey Distillery (nr Thetford); Epping Ongar Steam Railway (evening/day); car museums: eg Gaydon, Cotswold Motor Museum at Bourton-on-the-water; games night with other group(s); summer day run (or late afternoon run for fish and chips?) to East coast, + ? ? ?

4 TRunnion, TR Action, Facebook, website 

5 WhatsApp – is it for the LVG?

6 2018 Committee Meetings   (eg April/May, July, Oct, Dec)
7 Date and venue of next meeting:  TBD

AOB

MINUTES OF MEETING

Apologies for Absence

All members participated.

1. Minutes and actions of previous meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted as correct.  

Review of Actions

All outstanding actions, including new actions from this meeting are shown in the table below.

All actions that were closed at previous meetings have been deleted from this table and reference should be made if necessary to previous minutes.

	#
	Description
	Actionee
	Due

	72
	4/7/17:  2017 AGM and 2018 KO:  David took an action to investigate the feasibility and cost of using the Chesfield Downs Centre for this event on 21 Jan 2018.

3/10/17:  David and Phil to visit Mt Pleasant GC to confirm the booking, pay the deposit and obtain details regarding the menu options.

12/12/17:  Booking confirmed, deposit placed.  Notices sent out to members, including form to declare menu choices for those attending the KOL.  Current bookings total only 6, however.  Pierre took an action to fully publicise the AGM/KOL at the next group meeting.

6/2/18: Event advertised as required. Event held at Mt Pleasant Golf Centre, with good attendance.  Action closed.
	David

David / Phil
Pierre
	3/10/17

1/11/17 

17/12/17

Closed

	74
	3/10/17: Contact Lists: It is proposed to have dual contact lists for all communications, where one will list all LVG members and the other only those who have registered for all communications.

12/12/17: Concept has been promulgated to LVG members in the TRunnion and briefly discussed at the November group meeting.  The opportunity offered  by the imminent AGM will be used to further publicise the intention , following which Brian  will produce the shorter distribution list listing those members who have ‘opted in’ to receive all communications.  Action on Pierre to mention the committee’s intention during the GL report at the AGM.

6/2/18: Proposal described at the AGM as part of the GL report.  Noting that national data protection laws are being changed in May 2018 and having received information from the TRR that the matter will be raised at the GL Meeting scheduled for March, it was decided to delay any further action on revising our contact lists until after the GL meeting.  Action item closed but will be discussed at the next committee meeting.
	Brian

Pierre
	1/12/17

21/1/18

Closed

	75
	6/2/18: International Liaison Member:  Pierre took an action to contact Julian Hensman to seek agreement with deleting the nominal position accorded to him following his move to France.
	Pierre
	1/3/18

	76
	6/2/18: Drive-It-Day:  Following the successful joint event in 2017 with the Camb Followers, Pierre took an action to contact them with a view to having another joint trip.
	Pierre
	1/3/18

	77
	6/2/18: Revington/TRR Event at Debden: Pierre took an action to contact the event hosts to obtain information relevant to the LVG attending the September event.
	Pierre
	1/5/18


2. Committee Constitution and Rôles

At the AGM held in January 2018, it was announced that Nick Theze had joined the LVG committee.  Unfortunately, he has now withdrawn from the committee as a change in his circumstances has resulted in his now feeling unable to fully participate in its work.  He will however continue to support the LVG as much as possible.

All other committee members are willing to continue in the current rôles.  After a short discussion, it was agreed that the separation of being TRunnion editor and the management of general communications would continue, with Chris performing the former and Brian the latter rôles. 

The current situation of Julian Hensman being identified as our ‘international liaison’ member was reviewed, noting that the title had been given in a relatively light-hearted fashion in recognition his being GL prior to moving to France.  Pierre took an action to contact Julian to seek his agreement to removing this nominal position.

3. Programme for 2018

a. Main Events

i) Trip to France in June:  Final details settled, including hotel stays in the UK immediately before and after channel crossings.  There are currently 5 LVG cars participating, with 2 spaces available.  David reported that he is aware of one person who might join the trip but not in a TR – it was agreed that this would not be a problem.  The availability of space will be raised at future group meetings.

ii) Cars on Ramps at Robsport on 7 April:  date confirmed and invitations to participate will be made at the group meetings.  A maximum of 12 cars can be accepted and participation will be on a ‘first come, first served’ basis.  Current bookings number 7 cars.  Booking requests to be made to Pierre.

iii)  Drive-It-Day on 22 April: LVG will participate in this FBHVC event, although no details have yet been made.  Possible venues include Bressingham and Kentwell, although the Camb Followers will be asked to see if there is scope to have a joint event, as for 2017.  Pierre took an action to contact the Camb Followers.  (Post meeting note: following a conversation on 7 February with Camb Follower Dave Burton, the CFs have not decided their plans for DID but will contact me when they have done so.  They will not be going to Bressingham as they have been there twice fairly recently.)
iv)  Shine and Show Evening: Noting that the original date for this event was 11 July was just 2 days after the S&S organisers (Nick and Phil) get back from the Le Mans trip, it was decided that it would be better to hold the event on another date.  During the meeting, Phil discussed dates with Nick Smith (landlord of The Cock Inn) and it was subsequently agreed that the S&S event would be held in the evening of Wednesday 18 July.

v)  Revington/TRR Sprint and Hill Climb:  This championship has been advertised in TR Action and on the website, including the programme for 31 events between April and October.  The event scheduled for 30 September will be held at Debden, just 40 miles from Broom and it was decided that the LVG would attend  - as spectators, not as participants.  Pierre took an action to contact the hosts (Herts County Auto and Aero Club) to obtain relevant information. 

vi)  Autumn Social Event:  Noting that Chris Glasbey had offered to organise a ‘Tulip’ event in September that would end with afternoon tea at the Wilkins Jam Factory at Tiptree.  There was some discussion on his proposed date of 2 September as possibly being a little early for an autumn event and he was requested to see if it could be held just a few weeks later (eg 14 October), although we recognised that his other commitments, such as work (!) might prevent this happening.

b. Other events for 2018

In addition to the sample list of events included in the meeting agenda, Paul presented a very comprehensive list of events relevant to TRs.  The list can be viewed on the TRR LVG website in the ‘Social Scene’ area.  The lists were briefly reviewed and a small selection extracted for additional mention in these minutes:

Deal Classic Motor Show; 


Cotswold Motor Museum, Bourton-on-the-Water;  

Triumphfest, Shelsley Walsh; 

STMD/IWE at Lincoln; 

Bicester Flywheel;

National Computing Museum, Bletchley - private guided tour; 



TSSC 25th All Triumph anniversary  year, Duxford; 

Suffolk and Norfolk Aviation Museum at Flixton; 

Pitstone Rural Museum (limited opening days, includes model steam railways).

The plan is that these and other events will be publicised during the LVG monthly meetings.

The concept of having a games evening was also discussed and it was agreed that we would take a small step in this direction by initiating a few games after our monthly meetings at The Cock – starting this month.  This would enable us to gauge the level of interest in such an event.

Post-meeting note: Coincidentally, on the evening of the meeting, Pierre received a phone call from Dave Burton of the Camb Followers who said that at their recent events committee meeting, they spoke about games evenings where local TR groups could meet.  The call was to find out if the LVG would be interested in such an event.  Pierre said that as the committee had just agreed to introducing games to the group, he believed it likely that there would be support from the LVG for an inter-group event.  Dave Burton then said he would contact the Nene Valley Group to gauge their level of interest.  A more recent email from the NVG was supportive of the proposal.

4. TRunnion, TR Action, FaceBook, Website

There was a long discussion on the merits and downsides to FB and website communications, and the possible benefits of setting up an LVG WhatsApp group.  It was remarked that the general subject of problems associated with group communications is not unique to the LVG, as is clear from reading various posts on the TRR Forum.  One of the major problems with adopting several comms methods is that of fragmentation, where not all media carries identical information and where there are varying levels of difficulty in accessing the media.  Difficulties arise for different reasons such as not having instant access to a computer, mobile telephone coverage limitations (eg data contracts), requirement for smart mobile phones, security concerns, cost, or just simply not wanting to use social media.  

Given that the LVG is considering a streamlined method of communicating with nearly 200 members and that there is a lack of awareness of the imminent change in data protection laws, it was decided to continue with using FB and the TRR LVG website and not at this time introducing an LVG WhatsApp group.  Brian agreed to continue his excellent work on maintaining both of these information sources.

5. WhatsApp – is it for the LVG?

See the notes above for agenda item 4.

6. 2018 Committee Meetings

It was agreed to continue with 5 meetings a year, held on Tuesdays.  The dates for the remaining 4 meetings of 2018 are as follows:

1 May, 24 July, 2 October and 11 December.

7. Venue and Date of Next Meeting

Tuesday 1 May 2018 – venue to be decided. 

8. AOB

a) Shine and Show Evening Sponsorship:  Brian questioned whether or not it was fair for Nick to subsidise it again.  Phil answered by saying that he had already had such a discussion with Nick, during which Nick said he was more than happy to do so.

b) LVG Charity Donations:  Brian reported that one member had questioned the LVG approach to charity donations and surpluses from events managed by LVG.  Fundamentally, events organised by the LVG are usually costed to nominally break even, with any profits or losses being of small magnitude and absorbed by the general funds.  It was noted however, that over recent years, the LVG had collected several hundred pounds (from two Kick-Off Lunches and the Triumphant Welsh Classic Tour organised by Chris Glasbey) that have been donated to charity.  After some discussion, it was agreed that we would use the Shine and Show event to raise funds for donation to a charity.  The method of raising money and deciding which charity would benefit will be discussed by the event organisers (Nick Theze and Phil Sanford) and the landlord of The Cock Inn.

c) AGM Voting:  It was acknowledged that no formal votes had been taken at the AGM on the committee constitution or on the group’s accounts, although the meeting had been given ample opportunity to raise questions on both subjects 

d) Teleconference Call with Jon Marshall:  there then followed a short telecom with Jon who made the following observations:

i)   When publicising events, it would be very useful to mention entry/participation fees.

ii) He has been working on designing a quiz that could be held at The Cock, but wants to discuss how they could be managed, especially if the meetings are held in the courtyard.

After thanking both Phil and Sharon for hosting the meeting and for the excellent lunch provided for us, Pierre closed the meeting at 2:35pm.

MEETING CLOSED
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